

## UNITED STATES ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20460

April 10, 2017

THE ADMINISTRATOR

## Dear Intergovernmental Association Colleague:

I am writing to solicit your input and wisdom on a forthcoming proposal to rescind and revise the definition of waters of the United States (Clean Water Rule: Definition of "Waters of the United States"; Final Rule, 80 Fed. Reg. 37,054 (June 29, 2015)).

This action follows the February 28, 2017, Presidential Executive Order on "Restoring the Rule of Law, Federalism, and Economic Growth by Reviewing the 'Waters of the United States' Rule." The order states that it is in the national interest to ensure that the nation's navigable waters are kept free from pollution, while at the same time promoting economic growth, minimizing regulatory uncertainty and showing due regard for the roles of Congress and the States under the Constitution. It also directs the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency and the Department of the Army to review the existing Clean Water Rule for consistency with these priorities and publish for notice and comment a proposed rule rescinding or revising the rule, as appropriate and consistent with the law. Further, the order directs the agencies to consider interpreting the term "navigable waters," as defined in 33 U.S.C. 1362(7), in a manner consistent with the opinion of Justice Antonin Scalia in *Rapanos v. United States*, 547 U.S. 715 (2006).

Consulting with state and local government officials, or their representative national organizations, is a priority to both myself and President Trump. We believe this is an important step in the process prior to proposing regulations that may have implications on federalism as defined by the EPA's policy for implementing the order.

We greatly look forward to the opportunity to sit at the table with our state and local partners from across the country to discuss the rule and develop an approach to address this significant issue while keeping the States at the forefront of our mission.

The agencies intend to follow an expeditious, two-step process that will provide certainty across the country: 1) an initial rulemaking to rescind the 2015 rule and reinstate the regulatory approach that, except for a brief two-month period prior to the 6th Circuit stay of that rule, has been the law in place since 1986, and thus maintains the status quo, and 2) promulgation of a revised definition of waters of the U.S. consistent with direction in the February 28, 2017, E.O. At the upcoming meeting, the EPA will provide brief background information on our process, and you will have the opportunity to provide input, particularly with regard to the charge in the E.O. You and your organizations' members are vital to this process and may also provide written comments after the meeting. I am hopeful you will be able to attend this important discussion and look forward to hearing your thoughts.

The meeting will be on April 19, 2017, from 2:00 – 4:00 pm EDT in Room 3233 of the William Jefferson Clinton East Building, 1200 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W., Washington, DC 20460. The entrance to the Clinton East (formerly EPA East) building is near the intersection of 12<sup>th</sup> and Constitution.

Please let us know if you will be able to attend by contacting Andrew Hanson in the EPA's Office of Congressional and Intergovernmental Relations at hanson.andrew@epa.gov or (202) 564-3664. If you have questions regarding the rule, you may contact Donna Downing of the Office of Wetlands, Oceans and Watersheds at downing.donna@epa.gov or (202) 566-1367.

Respectfully yours,

E. Scott Pruitt

cc: Douglas Lamont, Senior Official Performing the Duties of the Assistant Secretary of the Army for Civil Works